
Osbourn Park High School Athletic Boosters Club 

Meeting Minutes November 9, 2020 
Meeting held via Zoom on-line 

 

Board Members Present:  

Jason Dwyer            Jeni Westhoff              Crystal Riley                      Keli Fisher   
   

Board Members Absent:   

  

Other Members Present:   

Keith Laine           Koshala Cole                    Jeremy Coleman       
 

Meeting called to order at 7:05 p.m.  by Jason Dwyer 

 

Approval of Minutes  

• C. Riley called for approval of minutes from Oct. meeting. J. Westhoff 2nd motion 

 

President’s Report (Dwyer):   

• Do we need to begin recruiting for winter sports help (concessions, sales, etc)? Group 

responded with not yet 

• Do we want to consider getting booster volunteer tshirts to identify members who give their 

time and also to recognize them at events? Maybe? Let’s keep this on the table… 

 

Vice-President’s Report (Westhoff):  

• No report 

  

Treasurer’s Report (Riley): 

• Financial reports attached 

• Currently we have made approx. $14k, spent $12k so we are doing well 

 

Secretary’s Report (Fisher):  

• Nothing to report 

 

Committee Reports: 

a. Concessions:  we are making adjustments to what we offer. Needs to be single serve with the least 

amount of handling. Considering microwave popcorn bags, a nacho/cheese warmer and other new 

items. 

b. Spirit Wear:  Sidewalk sale was great. New principal made an appearance. Approx $6100 in 

merchandise sold. New sweatshirt and jogger pants designs to be voted on by the student body. Almost 

finished with the car decal design 

 

Fundraisers: 

• Not selling wreaths or ornaments, just no interest from the membership 



• We need to beef up our advertising as the word is not getting out about sales/fundraisers 

• Senior class is adding a “Senior Package” to our sales page 

• Digital Discount Cards have been rolled out to various sports teams. No update on sales yet  

• Upcoming Spirit Nights to benefit OPHS ABC: 

 Panera:  11/25; Panda Chinese: 12/16; Noodles & Co.: 1/11; Panda Chinese: 2/17 

 

 

Athletic Director’s Report (Laine):  

• Take a Hike Program has been initiated with a couple of student leaders taking a key 

role in getting it organized and complete 

• Hall of Fame committee is working hard at getting this program on it’s feet. Hoping to 

get it all completed between Jan-Oct ’21, with plans to hold Awards celebration in Oct. ‘21 

• With possible winter sports beginning on Dec. 14, and strict occupancy rules to follow, 

there may be no fans/observers allowed at athletic events. No fans=no revenue=no money to 

pay officials. Need to find a plan to overcome these financial issues 

Old or New Business:   

• Live Stream cameras in stadium and gym need to be reinstalled/checked for performance 

 

Next meetings:   December 14, 7pm 

 

Meeting Adjourned at 8:10p.m.  


